KINGTON AND DORMSTON ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

HELD ON 20th MAY 2015
Present
Cllr
B Trebbett 


Cllr
C Farman



Cllr 
M Tilt



Cllr 
P Laight



Cllr 
P Collins


The Clerk



Mrs J Rolls Neighbourhood Watch.


Peter Morris Chairman of the village hall



3 members of the public

1.
Apologies

Cllr E Gray Cllr I Bull Marion Collins Treasurer of the village hall County Councillor R Adams and District Councillor L Robinson
Cllr Trebbett chaired the meeting.

2.
Previous Minutes

The minutes of the 12th May 2014 were approved and signed.
3.
Accounts

The Parish Clerk presented the un-audited accounts for 2014-2015. The opening balance stood at £8527.74. Expenditure during the year was £6215.72 Income received was £7637.04 closing balance was £9949.06
4.
Annual report of District Councillor L Robinson

Apology received  
5.
Annual report of County Councillor R Adams

Apology received  
6.
Representative of the Village Hall

Mr P Morris remains as Chairman of the Village Hall until a replacement can be found; he read out a very informative report showing that the last 12 months had seen a rise in the balance of funds of the village hall, income and the hire of the hall had increased.
The officers of the committee remain unchanged and thanks were given to all members, thanks were also given to the long established regular users of the hall for their continued support.

Social events that have been organised have been well attended; the next project is to improve the heating system with the help of grants available. Macbeth was a great success and there is to be a production of and Henry 1V is planned for this year. 
Kington trustees Mr Edmund Gray Mr Philip Laight who is also the Parish Council representative and Mrs Miriam Tilt.

Dormston trustees Mr P Morris Miss Marian Collins and Mrs Monica Tallett.

7.
Village Hall Accounts

Peter Morris presented the un-audited accounts and these were adopted.

8.
Neighbourhood Watch

A report by the Chairman and the treasures report for the last 12 months were read out to those present very little crime within the area has been reported.
9.
Annual report of the Parish Path and Tree Warden  

Miriam Tilt gave a detailed report on the activities within the parish in the last 12 months; a successful year has been had with long standing problems being resolved. Recently a sponsored walk has been completed on the Wychavon Way the paths through this area were well way marked and maintained. 
Several meetings have been attended to discuss the tree diseases threatening Oak and Ash trees, the Ash disease has not yet reached Worcestershire but the tree council are forecasting disastrous losses of Ash trees overall.
